
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
54th LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC HEALTH, WELFARE & SAFETY 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN JIM BURNETT, on February 17, 1995, at 
12:05 PM 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Sen. James H. "Jim" Burnett, Chairman (R) 
Sen. Steve Benedict, Vice Chairman (R) 
Sen. Larry L. Baer (R) 
Sen. Sharon Estrada (R) 
Sen. Mike Sprague (R) 
Sen. Dorothy Eck (D) 
Sen. Eve Franklin (D) 
Sen. Terry Klampe (D) 

Members Excused: Sen. Arnie A. Mohl (R) 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Susan Fox, Legislative Council 
Karolyn Simpson, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: SB 226, SB 293, SB 307, SB 401 

Executive Action: SB 226, SB 293, SB 307, SB 401, SB 194 

{Tape: ~; Side: ~} 
HEARING ON SB 226 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR TOM KEATING, SD 5, Billings, said SB 226 deals with the 
licensed professional counselor, who has a level of education, 
training and expertise that fits into the continuum of various 
counseling, including psychiatric and mental health. There are 
psychiatrists, clinical psychologists, social workers, licensed 
professional counsellors, plus other types of counselors, 
including education, chemical dependency, etc. The word counselor 
gets to be a generic term, allowing people to hang out a shingle 
and call themselves professional counselors, but are not licensed 
and offering a level of service that is not as high as it is for 
a licensed professional counselor. The licensed professional 
counselors want to tighten up the statutes to protect the public 
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and make sure the public receives the level of service advertised 
on the shingle. 

There will be some amendments to the bill, and there are 
sufficient exemptions to avoid interference with education, 
chemical dependency, or spiritual counselors. The intent is not 
to require licensure of all counselors, but want to make sure 
licensed professional counselors are the ones who can call 
themselves prof~ssional counselors .. Anyone else who wants to be a 
"professional counselor" must be licensed. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Dr. Bob Bakko, Licensed Professional Counselor, Executive 
Director of Northwest Counseling Centers, said the problem is, 
anybody can put a shingle out as a counselor in the state of 
Montana. The title law that protects licensed professional 
counseling is strictly a title law, but does not protect the 
practice, with consumer protection related directly to those who 
are licensed, not those who are unlicensed. EXHIBIT 1. 

He handed out samples of advertising by those who are 
unlicensed to practice and present themselves in a way that is 
beyond their scope of practice. EXHIBIT 2. 

SB 226 is a consumer protection bill, not intended to 
exclude, but intended to bring clarity. 

Dr. Quniton Hehn, Licensed Professional Counselor, private 
practice in Missoula, and President of Montana Mental Health 
Counselors Association, spoke in support of SB 226. He said it 
will help defend some very vulnerable people, those seeking 
mental health counseling, in the state of Montana. SB 226 
provides a chance for those seeking mental health counseling to 
know the counselor is trained and competent when they go in the 
door. MMHCA worked with legislators to establish a law, in 
Montana, that is in keeping with the National Uniform Standards 
for Clinical Practice. SB 226 takes the next step to help protect 
the people of Montana. 

Mary McCue, Lobbyist and legal counsel to Montana Clinical Mental 
Health Counselors Association, reviewed the amendments to SB 226, 
which were suggested by the other professions and those who would 
be impacted by the bill. EXHIBIT 3. She referred to amendments I, 
2, and 3 for page 2, lines 17, 20 through 22. The words counselor 
and counseling are too broad, and too general to try to protect 
with this legislation, so are deleting the reference to 
counselor. Amendments 3-5 all relate to one another. These 
amendments were requested by chemical dependency counselors. 
Amendment 6, referring to volunteers, and amendments 7-11, refers 
to social workers and psychologists, who were concerned with the 
language on page 3, line 4. These amendments provide social 
workers and psychologists with an absolute exemption. 

Carl Bodek, Licensed Professional Clinical Counselor in Missoula, 
spoke in support of SB 226. He said this bill protects the 
public, counselors, and protects the profession. 
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Gloria Hermanson, representing Montana Psychological Association, 
said they support SB 226, but only if the amendments proposed are 
included. 

Bob Torres, representing Montana Chapter, National Association of 
Social Workers, said they support the concept of SB 226 with the 
amendments. 

Pat Melby, representing Rimrock Foundation in Billings, spoke in 
support of SB 226 with the amendments proposed. 

Darryl Bruno, Administrator, Alcohol and Drug Abuse Division, 
Department of Corrections and Human Services, spoke in support of 
SB 226. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Robert Hagstrom, Licensed Professional Counselor from Billings, 
said he and his wife have a business in Billings called Christos 
Therapy, a Christian counseling service. He is licensed by the 
state of Montana and his wife is not. He spoke briefly from his 
written testimony. EXHIBIT 4. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR BENEDICT wondered if Robert Hagstrom's wife should call 
herself a counselor without meeting the requirements, and why she 
can't call herself something other than a counselor. 

Robert Hagstrom said she doesn't call herself a professional 
counselor or a licensed professional counselor, but instead, 
calls herself a biblical counselor, using the scriptures. She is 
not adverse to using psychological principles, and refers people 
to psychologists. 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked why the people who are on the fringes of 
counseling, but are not licensed and don't meet the requirements, 
can't call themselves something else besides a counselor, like 
advisor. 

Robert Hagstrom said he didn't know. 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked about the statement from Robert Hagstrom 
that SB 226 would take away about 50% of their income, and why 
anyone, faced with the loss of income due to inadequate education 
or training to meet requirements, wouldn't make an effort to 
obtain the training necessary. 

Robert Hagstrom said SB 226 just came up and the date for meeting 
the requirements is January 1996. He said education is one of the 
options, but for his wife to go back to school now, it will 
require years. 
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SENATOR BENEDICT asked why Robert Hagstrom's wife couldn't 
continue her work, but call herself something different. 

Robert Hagstrom said she could call herself a pastoral counselor, 
but if this bill ever goes to court, how would a pastoral 
counselor be interpreted. 

SENATOR BENEDICT, said maybe she needs to call herself a pastoral 
advisor. If she wants to use the word counselor, she I).eeds to do 
what it takes to be called a counsE:lor. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN asked about the eligibility for third-party 
reimbursement. 

Robert Hagstrom replied that he is eligible. 

SENATOR ECK asked about other people in their office who counsel, 
whether they're eligible. 

Robert Hagstrom said, he and his wife are the only ones in their 
office. He is eligible but his wife is not. 

SENATOR ECK asked about the use of the word counselor in the 
amendments. 

Mary McCue said, with the amendments, a person still could call 
themselves a counselor, because the use of the word "counselor" 
is not restricted, but the practice of counseling is restricted. 

SENATOR BAER asked SENATOR KEATING if he had ·pproved or 
disapproved the amendments, as presented. 

SENATOR KEATING said he accepted the amendments as presented. 

SENATOR SPRAGUE asked if the public will understand the 
difference between counselor, professional counselor, licensed 
professional counselor, and all the ramifications. Has the 
consumer been helped? 

SENATOR KEATING said the public is becoming more aware of the 
various levels of education and application for mental health, 
for subacute emotional disturbances versus acute psychiatric 
problems. People will seek out levels of mental health treatment 
based on cost and appropriate needs. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SENATOR KEATING requested SB 226 be amended. The bill doesn't 
intend to prevent people from calling themselves counselors, as 
long as they preface it with the level of expertise they i'1tend 
to practice. No license is required to be a counselor, but using 
the title Professional counselor requires being licensed. There 
is opportunity, in this bill, for people to continue in training, 
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to get the hours needed to be licensed. This bill is designed to 
protect the public. 

HEARING ON SB 307 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR ETHEL HARDING, SD 37, Polson and Lake County, said SB 307 
clarifies acupuqcture. She presented several facts about 
acupuncture. EXHIBIT 5. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Donald Beans, has been licensed to practice acupuncture in 
Montana for 15 years, is the founding President of Montana 
Association of Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine, and is the 
liaison between the Montana Association and the Board of Medical 
Examiners. He has met with the Board of Medical Examiners many 
times, with the purpose of elevating the standards of practice of 
acupuncture in Montana. Together, they formulated and made rules, 
which have been brought into the law, relating to ethics 
guidelines, charting guidelines, and sterilization procedures. SB 
307 is the next step in this process, clarifying the definition 
of the act and scope of practice of acupuncture. The Montana 
Association of Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine will continue to 
work with the Medical Board and the Legislature to ensure that 
Montanans have access to safe and effective acupuncture and 
oriental medical services provided by fully qualified 
practitioners. 

Sara Marie, state licensed and nationally certified 
Acupuncturist, President of the Montana Association of 
Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine, said SB 307 is asking for the 
addition of Acupressure and Oriental food therapy. She said 
licensed acupuncturists are well educated and versed in these 
subjects. She presented the education and training for 
acupuncture. EXHIBIT 6. 

Steve Yeakel, representing the Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine 
Association, spoke in support of SB 307. He referred to fact 
number 3 of the fact sheet, EXHIBIT 5, or lines 1-3, page 2 of SB 
307, EXHIBIT 7. The changes proposed are intended to remove any 
notion of turf battle from the legislation. The bill is only 
intended to address the acupuncturists scope of practice. 

Florie Hamrahan, a client of a licensed acupuncturist is a strong 
proponent of acupuncture because of the physical results she is 
getting and the cost. She started going to an acupuncturist about 
6 years ago, after having 2 years of chronic pain due to a car 
accident. She had spent several thousand dollars on pain relief 
remedies, then went to an acupuncturist. After about $100.00 
worth of treatment, she was out of pain, and became a believer. 
She has had chronic sinus problems for many years, without 
relief, but with acupuncture and various herbs, she has had 
satisfying results. 
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Barbara Bayer, licensed Acupuncturist, said her education is a 
Master of Science and Art Anals and she supports SB 307. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Jerry Loendorf, representing the Montana Medical Association, 
said there are a couple provisions in SB 307 that cause them some 
concern. Page 2,. line 1, referring to solid needles, EXHIBIT 7. 
If the amendments may address this section, they would support 
the amendment. Page 2, the definition of acupuncture is expanded. 
They don't ',bject to the addition of acupressure and the use of 
foods and herbs. Generally, they have no objection of the sale of 
foods and herbs, but do so in a couple of instances. If they're 
represented to cure diseases, for which cures have not been 
established for that particular substance, there is information 
that some could be harmful. He presented two reports documenting 
liver damage from herbal medications. EXHIBITS 8 and 9 

Dr. Roger Wicke, Ph.D., Rocky Mountain Herbal Institute, 
testified in opposition to SB 307. He said he is concerned the 
language in the bill would be confusing to the general public and 
the issue of safety. He has encountered problems with herbal 
practice. He presented written testimony. EXHIBIT 10. 

Jo Rigg, graduate of Rocky Mountain Institute, said she is not a 
licensed anything, but feels her training in herbs and medicines 
is as in-depth as given in acupuncture school. She opposes SB 307 
for the same reasons given by Dr. Wicke. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked if the Rocky Mountain Herbal Institute 
licensed, regulated, have FDA approval for the herbs, or if there 
is any regulation of practice. 

Dr. Wicke said there are many substances that are already 
regulated. They are not licensed by anyone. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked Roger Wicke about his education. 

Roger Wicke said his education is in biomedical engineering and 
physiology of the vestibular system. He has training in herbal 
medicine from the American College of Traditional Chinese 
Medicine and Acupuncture. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked Roger Wicke if he had taken a biochemistry 
course in nutrition. 

Roger Wicke replied that he had. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked Barbara Bayer about if she had received a 
degree in nutrition. 
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Barbara Bayer said she had not received a degree in nutrition. 
She obtained a Master of Science in Oriental Medicine from 
Southwest Acupuncture College, in New Mexico. 

SENATOR ESTRADA asked Jerry Loendorf if he had offered any 
amendments to this bill. 

Jerry Loendorf ~aid he had not. 

SENATOR BENEDICT referred to Jerry Loendorf's statements about 
the ramifications from herbal medicine, and asked if there are 
drugs on the market, used by the medical profession, that impact 
the liver. 

Jerry Loendorf said yes, but there is a demonstrated good effect. 
The good and bad are weighed when prescribing drugs. 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked if there is a demonstrated good effect to 
herbs. 

Jerry Loendorf said no, and that should be done before the bill 
is accepted. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked Barbara Bayer about her education. 

Barbara Bayer replied she obtained a Master of Science in 
Oriental Medicine from Southwest Acupuncture College. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked if that is an accredited school and 
accredited by whom. 

Barbara Bayer said the National Association for the Accreditation 
of Schools of Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine are accredited by 
COPRA. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN asked what the main intention or focus of SB 
307. 

SENATOR HARDING said the focus is on line 12. Acupuncture means 
the diagnosis, treatment, or correction of human conditions, 
ailments, diseases, injuries, or infirmities by means of 
meChanical, thermal, or electrical stimulation effected by the 
insertion of solid needles. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN asked if the core of intent is to define 
acupuncture in the statutes in the most accurate way. 

SENATOR HARDING replied, yes, that was correct. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SENATOR HARDING told a story about a friend who had positive 
results from acupuncture. She said acupuncture may not help 
everybody, but they have a purpose and do help certain people. 
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HEARING ON SB 293 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR ETHEL HARDING, SD 37, Polson, said SB 293 was requested 
by the Department of Social and Rehabilitation Services. It 
revises the laws relating to Medicaid fraud and abuse, recovery 
of Medicaid overpayments, and imposes sanctions for Medicaid 
fraud and abuse, and health care facilities to comply. with 
applicable standards and requirements, and establishes a Medicaid 
fraud and abuse unit in the Department of Justice. She discussed 
proposed amendments. EXHIBIT 11. 

(Tape: ~; Side: 2; Comments: tape malfunction, lost 30 seconds.) 

Proponents: 

Nancy Ellery, Administrator, Medicaid Services Division, 
Department of SRS, said SB 293 will improve the ability to 
prevent and respond to Medicaid fraud and abuse. This bill is 
important to help control Medicaid costs. Last year over 
$300,000,000 to over 7,000 providers in Montana. The vast 
majority of the providers are honest,but there are some who 
aren't. Health care is big business, so where there is fraud and 
abuse it amounts to a lot of money. Applying the national 
estimates of health care fraud to the Montana program, there 
could be about $30,000,000 in Montana. SB 293 would establish a 
fraud control unit in the Department of Justice, supervised and 
under control of the Attorney General's office. Their primary 
duty would be to investigate fraud and abuse under the Medicaid 
program, and look at establishing a criminal offence, designed to 
address specific activities. Some examples of fraud by providers 
are: bill for services not provided, bill twice for the same 
service, cost reports can be falsified, and bill for unnecessary 
services. The fraud unit would investigate and prosecute the 
identified cases. Montana is one of nine states that does not 
have a Medicaid fraud unit and are now mandated by the federal 
government, with 75% of the funding from the federal government. 
The other major provision of the bill is the revision of current 
Medicaid law concerning Medicaid overpayment, recovery, and 
policy relating to sanctions for Medicaid fraud and abuse, with 
penalties to providers who do not submit complete, accurate, and 
honest information. It also revises law to comply with f~deral 
requirements relating to health care facilities, such as nursing 
homes. She said this Medicaid fraud unit will pay for itself by 
the second year of operation. If the savings are comparable to 
the Workers Comp fraud unit, there will be a $3.00 saving for 
every $1.00 spent on this activity. 

Denzel Davis, Administrator of the Health Facilities Division, 
Department of Health and Environmental Sciences, said he would 
address two issues of SB 293. He presented written testimony. 
EXHIBIT 12. 
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Mike Batista, Administrator, Law Enforcement Division, Department 
of Justice, said the Medicaid fraud until fits well with the 
other programs of Work Comp fraud and welfare fraud, and 
anticipates eventual savings with the Medicaid fraud unit. There 
have been savings realized from both Work Comp and welfare fraud 
investigations, plus there is a deterrent factor. The word is out 
that the state will prosecute and criminal investigation will be 
initiated for c~ses of fraud. 

Jerry Loendorf, representing the Montana Medical Association, 
spoke briefly in support for SB 293. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR KLAMPE said he had called Nancy Ellery's office about one 
of his patients, who he had suspected of fraud. He was disturbed 
that he got no information regarding an investigation from her 
office. Because he was treating this patient, who mayor may not 
have been guilty of fraud, and he had no way to get any 
information. The department was not cooperative, at all. 

Nancy Ellery said SB 293 addresses recipient fraud, but once a 
case is referred to the Department of Justice, no information can 
be released until the investigation is complete. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked if there's anything in this bill to address 
the person continuing to receive free treatment, while under 
investigation or found guilty. 

Nancy Ellery said a person is allowed to maintain eligibility 
while the investigation is being done. Depending on the outcome, 
appropriate action will be taken. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked if appropriate action includes notifying the 
provider immediately. 

Nancy Ellery said, after the investigation is complete, the 
provider is notified. 

Greg Gould, Attorney for SRS, said the bill does not specifically 
state the provider would be notified, but when eligibility is 
terEinated, the provider would be notified. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SENATOR HARDING said, after the Legislature made the step in 
fraud control in Workers Comp, SRS contacted her about 
controlling fraud in Medicaid. She said the program will pay for 
itself, once it gets going, but the best part, when the public is 
aware of fraud control units, the incidence is reduced. 
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HEARING ON SB 401 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR CHRIS CHRISTIAENS, SD 23, Great Falls, said SB 401 
requires coroners, health care facilities, and health care 
providers inform mortuary personnel that the deceased individual 
had an infectious disease, at the time of death. There are cases 
when a mortuary picks up an body, they would handle the body 
differently, or would know, what kind of a situation they will 
encounter. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Sue Weingartner, representing Montana Funeral Directors 
Association, said SB 401 addresses issues of concern, urge its 
passage. 

Scott Lukkason, Licensed Funeral Director from Great Falls, spoke 
on behalf of several funeral directors in Great Falls, in support 
of SB 401 to protect their health, as well as the public's 
health. If they know the deceased had a communicable or 
infectious disease, greater precautions will be taken. 

Lloyd Linden, Mortician in Helena, said morticians have a right 
to know they are handJing an infectious case, of which all the 
health care providers know. They do take precautions, but it's 
bad when they handle a case, then the health department notifies 
them months later about an infectious disease the deceased had. 
It's disturbing when doctors and mortician present at the 
autopsy, become aware later that there was a possibility of 
contracting the disease. When the disease is known by health care 
providers, the morticians should be notified before handling the 
body. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SENATOR FRANKLIN asked if this is a similar model as the 
Emergency Personnel Service bill, passed in the Public Health 
Committee, in 1993. 

SENATOR CHRISTIAENS said he thought it was. 

SENATOR ESTRADA said this bill is long overdue. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN asked whether morticians use "universal 
precautions." 

Scott Lukkason said they do operate under universal precautions, 
but it would be helpful to have knowledge of certain type of 
diseases, such as tuberculosis or HIV, because they may use 
special precautions. 
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SENATOR FRANKLIN asked about dealing with an illness such as HIV, 
and the concern with privacy. She asked whether the funeral 
directors have a code of ethics. 

Scott Lukkason said everything they do is confidential, for both 
the protection of themselves and the public. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SENATOR CHRISTIAENS said SB 401 is at the request of the Attorney 
General, placing in the statutes, morticians rights and need to 
know when they are dealing with deceased who had infectious and 
contagious disease. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 401 

Motion: SENATOR ECK moved SB 401 DO PASS. 

Discussion: SENATOR FRANKLIN asked for clarification. 

Susan Fox said SB 401 makes the process of notification less 
formal, without certificates of authorization for notification. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for SB 401 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 194 

Discussion: SENATOR BAER said amendment 1 to SB 194 was adopted, 
the other day, but there was another motion to postpone for a 
further amendment. 

Motion: SENATOR BAER moved AMENDMENT 1, of January 27, 1995, to 
SB 194 DO PASS. 

Discussion: SENATOR ECK asked for review of amendments. 

Susan Fox explained the amendments. EXHIBIT 13. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for AMENDMENT 1 to SB 194 CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 

Motion: SENATOR BAER moved AMENDMENT 2, of February 16, 1995, DO 
PASS. 

Discussion: Susan Fox explained the amendments. EXHIBIT 14. She 
said the council serves only in an advisory capacity, making 
suggestions to the Department of Health and Environmental 
Sciences, but the council has no rule-making authority. 

Vote: The DO PASS motion for AMENDMENT 2 to SB 194 CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 

Motion: SENATOR BAER moved SB 194 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
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Discussion: SENATOR ECK asked if this will repeal the small 
business insurance. 

SENATOR BAER replied that it does. 

Motion: SENATOR ECK moved a substitute amendment, requested by 
SENATOR FRANKLIN, that section be repealed. EXHIBIT 15. 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked if SENATOR FRANKLIN'S amendment puts small 
group back into the bill. 

SENATOR ECK said yes, it's being put back in, not repealing it. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN said, without any other revisions, the amendment 
leaves small group in the body of the bill. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked about SENATOR BENEDICT'S idea to coordinate 
and put all of the health care and business bills into a 
subcommittee. He said SB 194 should be passed with SENATOR ECK'S 
amendments, keeping it intact until the other considerations are 
made. 

SENATOR BENEDICT said, because there are so many health care and 
insurance reform bills being heard" he asked SENATOR BOB BROWN if 
there was a possibility of putting together a joint senate-house 
select committee on health care and insurance reform to 
coordinate all of the bills, because there is no way to know how 
they will affect each other. SENATOR BROWN indicated interest in 
coordinating the bills. If enough interest can be generated, a 
joint senate-house committee will be formed to coordinate the 
bills. 

SENATOR BURNETT said, SENATOR BROWN asked him if he would be 
willing. SENATOR BURNETT said he would, up to a point, but bills 
passed by the Senate go to the House. 

SENATOR BENEDICT said, after translnittal, a joint house-senate 
select committee would be formed. 

SENATOR ECK asked about REP. SMITH'S bill, that repeals the small 
group insurance. Because it was tabled, she wondered if rules 
prohibit the Public Health Committ~=e passing a bill that repeals 
the small group insurance. 

SENATOR BURNETT said it did not. 

SENATOR BAER said he opposes SENATOR ECK's motion to amend, and 
suggest passage of the bill onto the house. If they have any 
suggestions for fixing the Small Employer Health Insurance 
Availability Act, which is repealed in SB 194, they can do so. 
They can revise it, in their own way, and make it something that 
all will be acceptable. He objects to taking it out of the bill 
now. 
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SENATOR ECK said she doesn't know what will happen to the bill on 
the floor, with this in it, but probably would get a count of who 
opposes the small group plan. She said people, especially in 
rural areas, depend on insurance under the small group plan and 
thinks it irresponsible to take it out. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN said she had the amendment drawn up and hadn't 
talked with SEN~TOR BAER prior to offering the amendment. She had 
considered not offering the amendment, but voting on the body of 
the bill itself. Looking back, quite a few people testified 
against SB 194 because of the insurance portion. Montana 
Cattlewomen, Women in Farm Economics, Mental Health Association, 
every mainstream insurance company, Montana Hospital Association, 
and Peter Blouke from the Governor's office all testified 
against. There are some concerns and feel it would irresponsible 
not to respond to the testimony heard. 

SENATOR BAER said, responding to the allegation of 
irresponsibility and a few other things, he said he doesn't feel 
a roll call of the proponents and opponents that appeared before 
the committee. There were a substantial number of proponents for 
this bill who spoke just as strongly as to their chagrin for its 
affect on society and the small businessman. Naturally, the 
health insurance people would jump allover this because it 
allocates more business for them. He said he doesn't want to 
argue these points, but should take action. 

SENATOR FRANKLIN said, this is a question of arguing, but there 
is a need to talk about what is being done. She thinks it's 
important to express reasons for voting. 

SENATOR KLAMPE said, although SENATOR BAER may be correct in 
saying it could be put back by the House, procedurally, it would 
be more correct to pass SB 194 out with SENATOR FRANKLIN's 
amendment, then deal with it in the joint House-Senate select 
committee. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for SENATOR FRANKLIN's amendments to SB 
~94 FAILED, with Senators Eck, Franklin, and K1ampe voting YES. 

Motion: SENATOR BAER moved SB 194 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: SENATOR FRANKLIN said she is in a dilemma, she was 
considering offering an amendment for small group insurance. She, 
and others, had worked very hard on health reform 2 years ago, 
and so have a fair amount of investment and history. What is 
attractive to her, is keeping the structure of the health care 
authority intact, but with some limitations. But, she is 
concerned with the statement SENATOR BAER in his opening 
statement at the SB 194 hearing, that the process violated the 
open meetings law, and thinks it needs to be addressed and takes 
issue with that statement because she doesn't think that was 
true. She said she would challenge the statement, because making 
a statement that serious needs to be backed up. For that reason, 
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she will oppose making the Health Care T'lt1orit:! no more than an 
advisory council because she does'" t t} ,k there was abuse. The 
other issue, there were some stat'e,ents made in SENATOR BAER's 
opening that she thinksjnta,elinatE= the quality of work this 
Legislature put it, heaL~ into, 2 years ago. She knows the plan 
did not come ou' c:;: Washington D. C e', because she was 0:1 the 
committee, \·;hich was a local committee in Montana. The Vermont 
s /le plans was ethe model as much as possible. 

SENATOR BURNETT said there is no one who has worked harder for 
many bills than he has, and has seen them go down the drain. He 
said, he knows there is concern, because he's been there. 

SENATOR BAER said :le wished to respond to SENATOR FRANKLIN's 
allegations. As far as the violation of the open meeting law, he 
could present 20-30 witnesses who were present when this took 
place in Kalispell earlier in the year. District 5 Health Care 
Authority met, made several motions as a board, discussed and 
passed them without asking for any public comment. It was brought 
to the board's attention that their procedure was illegal in 
violation of open meeting law. The chairman was quite concerned, 
expressed ignorance of meeting law, apologized, and said they did 
not mean to exclude the public from comment, as required by law. 
They were then very cooperative. At the following meeting in 
Kalispell, when voting took place, the group was assured they 
would be able to give testimony and interact at that meeting. 
But, they abruptly closed the meeting after the voting procedure 
took place, which outrc.ged the crowd because their comments were 
not heard. He said these are facts and does not make statements 
without substance to back them up, and takes offense to 
allegation that he would do so. As to the origin of this bill, he 
has the proof of where the intent of this bill came from, 
December 1992. Many of the provisions came out of the proposition 
from Senator Max Baucus, by way of the Clinton health care 
people, are much too coincidental to passages in SB 285. 

SENATOR ECK said she recognizes that the Clinton health care plan 
hearings held around the country had an effect, but there was 
more effect from the group Stan Stevens put together and had 
state-wide meetings, and the committee formed under Martin Burke, 
and had consensus. Then there was a third group made up of senior 
citizens, who were supporting the single payer plan. There were 
lengthy hearings and the major parts of all three proposals are 
contained in SB 285. She said there were many hours put in, and 
there was testimony. She didn't want to see charges of violating 
the open meeting law, but there were times that people had to be 
turned away because of lack of time. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for SB 194 AS AMENDED CARRIED, with 
Senators Eck, Franklin, and Klampe voting NO, by Roll Call Vote. 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 307 

Motion: SENATOR BENEDICT moved the AMENDMENTS, IN CONCEPTION, TO 
SB 307 DO PASS. 

Discussion: SENATOR BENEDICT read the amendment. Page 1, line 15 
after the ".", insert "Such use will remain under the licensure 
and regulation of the Board of Medical Examiners." Page 2, line 
1, insert after needles "used to perform acupuncture." This would 
satisfy the concerns of the Montana Medical Association, and the 
Board of Medical Examiners has agreed to the language. 

SENATOR MOHL came in. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for the AMENDMENTS to SB 307 CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 

Motion: SENATOR BENEDICT moved SB 307 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: SENATOR FRANKLIN asked if the concerns of the 
herbalists addressed. 

SENATOR BENEDICT said the concerns of the acupuncturists were 
dealt with, but the concerns of Dr. Roger Wicke were not. 

SENATOR ECK said there was no method for certifying or 
accrediting people who deal in food therapy. Some acupuncturists 
get that training and some do not. 

SENATOR BENEDICT said there is rule-making authority by the Board 
of Medical Examiners that would deal with that issue. 

SENATOR ESTRADA asked if the Medical Association is comfortable 
with the needle issue. 

Jerry Loendorf said they were. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for SB 307 AS AMENDED CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 293 

Motion/Vote: SENATOR BURNETT moved the AMENDMENT to SB 293 DO 
PASS. 

Discussion: Susan Fox read the amendment. 

Vote: The Do Pass motion for the AMENDMENT to SB 293 CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 
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Discussion: SENATOR KLAMPE proposed an amendment for SB 293, 
page 4, lines 24, after federal agencies, insert "and health care 
providers working on that patient." 

{Tape: 2; Side: ~} 

Nancy Ellery said it's against the rules, but is a liability 
issue. 

SENATOR KLAMPE asked if his understanding was correct, regarding 
termina.tion of medical care. The medical care a person is 
receiving can't be te~Jinated, in the middle of eligibility, even 
though that person was determined to be guilty. 

Nancy Ellery said, until the investigation is totally complete, 
no action can be taken against the recipient. Until all of the 
necessary investigation, prosecution, and appeals are done, no 
action can be taken against the recipient, unless there is a 
conviction. 

SENATOR BAER asked if it's possible to legally give notice to the 
health care provider, that an investigation is pending. 

Nancy Ellery said they can notify the individual who made the 
referral, that the case has been referred to the Justice 
Department. 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked if this could be done under rules. 

Nancy Ellery said yes, they could. 

SENATOR BENEDICT asked if they would. 

Nancy Ellery said yes 

SENATOR KLAMPE withdrew his proposed amendment. 

Motion: SENATOR FRANKLIN moved SB 293 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Disqussion: SENATOR BENEDICT said he is in favor of this bill 
because this was done to Workers Comp in the last se8.3ion, even 
providing additional manpower in the Justice Department. He said 
there may be some concern, on the floor, that it's going to cost 
money during the first year, but should bring money back in 
during the second year. 

SENATOR BAER said he wants it established, for the record, that 
the Department of SRS will take care of SENATOR KLAMPE's 
concerns, and under the rules, will notify the individual who 
referred the case. 

Nancy Ellery said, for the record, they will take care of it. 
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Vote: The Do Pass motion for SB 293 AS AMENDED CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 226 

I 

Motion/Vote: SENATOR ECK moved the AMENDMENTS to SB 226 DO PASS. 
The Do Pass motion for the AMENDMENTS to SB 226 AS CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 

Motion/Vote: SENATOR FRANKLIN moved SB 226 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
The Do Pass motion for SB 226 AS AMENDED CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 2:10 PM 

) 

II " '" ~/. 
>-.. _:-,_ 'Z~-'-- 1/ '-h-:::i.~-:'-·~ /~. t·Of. -Lc --- // 

,/$ENATOR JIM BURNETT, Chairman 
/ 

" .. // 

JB/ks 
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PUBLIC HEALTH, WELFARE AND SAFETY COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL 

I NAME 

LARRY BAER 

SHARON ESTRADA 

ARNIE MOHL 

MIKE SPRAUGE 

DOROTHY ECK 

EVE FRANKLIN 

TERRY KLAMPE 

STEVE BENEDICT, VICE CHAIRMAN 

JIM BURNETT, CHAIRMAN 

SEN:1995 
wp.rollcall.man 
CS-09 

DATE :z./J7 (CIS 
I 

I PRESENT I ABSENT I EXCUSED 

X 
)( 

X 
X 
X 
'/., 

Y 
X 
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SENATE STANDING COHMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 18, 1995 

We, your committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety having 
had under consideration SB 307 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 307 be amended as follows and as so 
amended do pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Page 1, line 15. 
Following: "herbs." 
Insert: liThe use of oriental food therapies and herbs remains 

under the licensure and regulation of the board." 

2. Page 2, line 1. 
Following: "needles II 
Insert: lIused to perform acupuncture" 

(jj Amd. Coord. 
~1~ Sec. of Senate 

-END-

420946SC.SPV 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 18, 1995 

We, your committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety having 
had under consideration SB 293 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 293 be amended as follows and as so 
amended do pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Page 8, line 9. 
Following: "is" 
Insert: II not II 

(.)/Amd. 
~ Sec. 

Coord. 
of Senate 

-END-

420951SC.SPV 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 2 
February 18, 1995 

We, your committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety having 
had under consideration SB 226 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 226 be amended as follows and as so 
amended do pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 7. 
Strike: 1I0R COUNSELOR II 

2. Page 2, line 17. 
Following: II counselorll II 
Strike: "LII 
Insert: lIorll 
Following: II IIprofessional counselor" II 
Strike: II or IIcounselor llll 

3. Page 2, line 20. 
Following: II counseling, II 
Insert: lIorll 

4. Page 2, lines 21 and 22. 
Following: IIprofessional counseling" 
Strike: the remainder of line 21 through IIcounselor" on line 22 

5. Page 2, line 27. 
Strike: IIpsychologist, II 

6. Page 2, line 28. 
Strike: IIsoc ial worker," 

7. Page 3, line 3. 
Strike: "training ll 
Insert: "licensure or certification" 

8. Page 3, line 4. 
Strike: II or practice" 

9. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: "employed byll 
Insert: "or acting as a volunteer for" 

10. Page 3, line 24. 

(JI! Amd. 
.5i2 Sec. 

Coord . 
of Senate 420959SC.SPV 



Following: 1137-23-202 (1) (a) II 

Page 2 of 2 
February 18, 1995 

Insert: lIor is working to complete the 3,000 hours of social work 
experience as required by 37-22-301; or 
(h) an activity or service performed by a licensed social 

worker or licensed psychologistll 

11. Page 3, line 28. 
Following: IIprofessional counselingll 
Insert: II, except as provided in 37-23-201 (4) (g), II 

-END-
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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 2 
February 18, 1995 

We, your committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety having 
had under consideration SB 194 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 194 be amen d as follows and as so 
amended do pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Title, lines 5 and 6. 
Following: lIi ll on line 5 
Strike: the remainder of line 5 through 

2. Title, line 12. 
Strike: 1150-1-201, II 

II . II , 

3. Page 1, line 22 through page 2, line 14. 
Strike: Section 1 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 4, line 19. 
Strike: lIadvisory is allocated to the ll 

Strike: II for ll 

on line 6 

Insert: IIshall provide staff support to the advisory, which shall 
act in an advisory capacity as defined in 2-15-102.11 

5 . Page 4, line 20. 
Strike: line 20 in 

6. Page 5, line 30. 
Strike: 11_- rules ll 

7. Page 6, line 13. 
Following: II may II 
Strike: II. II 

8 . Page 6, line 14. 
Strike: II (a) II 

9. Page 6, line 15. 
Strike: 11 • " , 
Insert: II II 

its entirety 

10. Page 6, lines 16 through 23. 
Strike: lines 16 through 23 in their entirety 

Amd. Coord. 
~ Sec. of Senate 421013SC.SPV 



Renumber: subsequent subsections 

11. Page 10, lines 18 through 20. 
Strike: subsection (5) in its entirety 

12. Page 10, lines 23 through 26. 
Strike: "(1) (a)" on line 23 
Strike: lines 24 through 26 in their entirety 

13. Page 10, line 27. 
Strike: "(b)" 
Following: "use" 
Insert: "health insurer cost management" 
Strike: "filed under this section" 

Page 2 of 2 
February 18, 1995 

14. Page 10, line 29 through page 11, line 1. 
Strike: subsections (2) and (3) in their entirety 

15. Page 12, lines 24 and 26. 
Strike: "12 and 13" 
Insert: "II and 12" 

-END-

421013SC.SPV 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 18, 1995 

We, your committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety having 
had under consideration SB 401 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 401 do pas 

t Amd. Coord. 
Sec. of Senate 421004SC.SPV 
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MONTANA SENATE 
1995 LEGISLATURE 

PUBLIC HEALTH, WELFARE AND SAFETY COMMITTEE 
ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE 2, I / 7 I cts 
I 

BILL NO. ~~ {?J { q 1 
MOTION: 

I NAME 

LARRY BAER 

SHARON ESTRADA 

ARNIE MOHL 

MIKE SPRAUGE 

DOROTHY ECK 

EVE FRANKLIN 

TERRY KLAMPE 

STEVE BENEDICT, VICE CHAIRMAN 

JIM BURNETT, CHAIRMAN 

SEN:1995 
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NUMBER 
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I 

MOTION: Sf3 Iqq as Q vv\'=fl~d'E'-d 

I NAME I AYE 

LARRY BAER 

SHARON ESTRADA 

ARNIE MOHL 

MIKE SPRAUGE 

DOROTHY ECK 

EVE FRANKLIN 

TERRY KLAMPE 

STEVE BENEDICT, VICE CHAIRMAN 

JIM BURNETT, CHAIRMAN 

SEN:1995 
wp:rlclvote.man 
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'CENTEQ6, INC. 

SENATE HEfILTH & WELFARE 

8:, ilBlT NO. ---,!-.---
DATL2:J (7 I q~ 
BilL NO _ s. i3 ...2 d ~ 

,\l~~i~islrali\'e Office 

J004 DI\'1610N 6rorIT 
6uIH 200 

t'lILll~C.6, MT 59101 

406-259-6161 

r ,\.\ 406-259-3677 

; 1'74 fRONT 6rom 
POBox 1181 

f('Qsm. MT 59327 

406-356-2833 

}04 E',6T Mt.lN 
6uIT[ 213 

[JOW1f1N, MT 59715 

406-5S6-4145 

:25 W[6T CR,\SI,[ 

6uITE 200 II 
I'lLTf[, MT 59701 

406-723-5403 

Senator 
Capitol 
Helena, 

Burnett 
Statlon 
I-n 

I am wrlting to encourage your support of Senate Bill 226. 

S8226 ,,,ill provide consumer protection and sb-engthen the 
title la\"J for Licel-'~.ieLi Clinical P)-ofessional Counselo)-s. 

In the 1993 Legislature 
and clil'lical supel-vision 
the strongest laws for 
Counselors in the country. 

lrJe updated our training standards 
requirements. Montana has one of 

Licensed Clinical Professional 

l-J i t h S e (I ate R i I I 226 we w ish to add " p r act ice" p 1- 0 tee t ion 
for the practice of professional counseling. 

The pl-c;blem is tvJO fold: (1) Counseling is not a protected 
profession in Montana. Any person or persons can advertise 
and charlJe fees for "counseling", giving the impression 
the y a ( e b- a i ned c I i 11 i cia n s . The s e i n d i v i d u a I s don 0 t nee d 
a License or any formal training since the current title law 
does not protect the practice of counseling. The consumer 
is unprotected. Approximately seventy five percent of all 
complaints to the Licensure Board are against unlicensed 
persol.s who claim to be qualified to do counseling with no 
governing accountability. PSYChology and Social Work are 
s p e c i fie pro f E S s i 0 1-' Ct I tit 1 e s w h i C Ii h a v to> the i row n i u e n tit y . 
PI' 0 f E: S s ion a 1 c 0 u n 5 eli n 9 0 )- C 0 U"I', S eli n 9 has bee nan dis rt 

rT.isused title. (2) The insurancE'industry including Hf'10"s .. 
f'1andgeu Cal-e and EAP's all (equl)-e theil- pl-oviders meet 
cli"ical standards. In nontana we ale Licensed to do 
clinical WD1-k but the stl-ength of the Licer.se is "only" 1n 

t Ii E: lit leI-lot the p rae tic 'e . 

Passage of 
protection 
cufTIpete In 

cdre. 

stl CllllJly 
226. 

Senate Bill 226 would provide 
and at the same time enable LCPC's 

t I. e IT) a 1- k e t pIa c e l"oJ i t h the e vol uti Cl n 

consumel
tD lJettel
of heal th 

t.he passdge of Senate Bill 

l\ Ministry of Carins Profcs,sional,s 



Please feel free to contact me with 
also be available when this Bill 
Welfare and Safety Committee. 

01-. Bob B a k k 0 

i'l n)l que s t ion S 0 1- c: 0 n r: e 1- n s . I w ill 
is introduced to the Public Hedlth. 

Licens~d Clinical Professional Counselor 
Certified Clinical Mental Health Counselor 
Director Northwest Counseling Centers Inc. 

II1II 
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Bob Bakko, 

I IVould like to il1troduce my se(( alld Illy lIew busiuess that r(,c£'I1T~l' opened ill Scobey. 
I received my Mas/er's ill MJ}rrif!Kf...& nWlill' 1.11..f:1'f1f}J~ ,li"o111 MOllll11lfl State Ullit'ersi~r in 
lJozemaIl.MylJac/u!lor.swasillAlcohol&AddictioIlStlldie5:jroI11MillotStateUllil.e .. si~ ... 
I will be offerillg services thaI illclude cOllple,.fami(I', ilulil'idllul alld group (Iterapy. 

,some of my pfl~fessiolll1l pursuits illl'Olve tfte creation and leadership l~( II groupfoT couples 
, called BECOJlflNG INl1MATE (Iml tlte del'elopment offl11lodell~rT1lari(al commit11lent. 
Even/hough worldng with alld researchillg couples is Irllal / refer to as Illy passioll. J also 
filld working with ;,ulil'idlwls, families alld groups gnaW'ing. Ell closed .1'011 will filld Illy 

broclture. 

I was girell YOUT name by Carwill /)m'er and would appreciate JOllr consideratioll ill the 
futul'e if you consider e.\lJ/alldillg illlo Northeastem MOfltallll and hiring another (Izerapis!. 

Jl~l' fees llre 540lsessioll 01' Si(J12-1wlIT session. 
Ihefee for lIll il1iliailU'O-/zOlir consultatioll is S I 00. 

Please COil tact me ijyou lWl'e filly questiolls or would like more brocltures or business cards. 
I appreciate your cOllsideratio/l aloug with {fuyjillure referrals. 

,4;'illcere(l', 
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4th Anniversary of . 
The I Women S Center 

~Satllrday',' I, 

-February'18 
.' 8:30am ~ 1:30pm .', 
Billings Sheraton Hotel 

.' of.,' • I-.. ,1.: 
""('. ' 

Keynote Address -
"The Virtues of Selfishness" 

Workshops - Choose Two 
_. "I'm Not Creative but I'll Take This 

Workshop JllSt for Fun" C. Jane Estelle 

• "Freeing the Energy Within Anger" 
- Melinda L. Payne, MD, Psychiatrist 

• "Turning Points-Exploring the Issue of Loss" 
Robyn Rebl Mundy, MS, Counseling Nurse Therapist 

-. "Meditation .. .Is Listening to Your Inner Wisdom" 
Monique Mandali, MA, Psychotherapist 

_ Luncheon Theater 
"What Mother Never Told You 'Cause Nobody Told Her Either" 
Written by David Parris in collaboration with Judy McEnany, PhD, 

_ ~ssistatlt Profes~or of Education, MSU-Billings. .. 

-
-- ---- \ 

0, $25/$20 for Women's 
, Center members 
Call 657-8730 

I , f': f to,resery-e your place. ' .,' :, : ~ 
\: '-. _. 

-

• 0 • •••• e 
.. • ....... to .... 

• We've add'd ' .......... 
.. ~. . C ~t second .. 
.. I ('1 fonuancc of tl. .. 
: pia" at 7'30 Ie 11 
It r k . .~ pm. • 
'J lC ets are availabl . ... 

, , ., at The Wom' e 111 advance : ~ 
,: the door. $l;n,s Center Or at : 
, .. .. .. 
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Amendments to Senate Bill 226 
Prepared by Mary McCue 

SENATE HEALTH & WELFARE 

EXHIBIT NO, --...-'''''_:2<---__ _ 

DATE ;zit? 19' S 
Bill NO. S f3 2-2. f 

Montana Clinical Mental Health Counselors Association 

Page 2, line 17. 
Following: IIcounselorll 
,strike: 11-,-11 

Insert: 11 orll 
Following: IIprofessional 
Strike: lIor' counselor' 11 

Page 2, line 20. 
Following: "counseling ll 
Strike: "-,-" 
Ins,ert: 11 or" 

Page 2, lines 21 and 22. 

counselor ll 

Following: "professional counseling" 
Strike: ", or represent that the person is a counselor" 

Page 3, line 3. 
Strike: "training ll 
Insert: "licensure or certification" 

Page 3, line 4. 
Strike: "or practice" 

Page 3, line 5. 
Following: "employed by" 
Insert: "or acting as a volunteer for ll 

7. Page 3, line 24. 
Following: "37-23-202 (1) (a) 11 

Insert: "or is working to complete the 3,000 hours of social 
work experience as required by 37-22-301" 

8. Page 3, line 28. 
Following: "professional counseling" 
Insert: ", except as provided in 3 7 - 2 3 - 2 0 1 (4) (a) , " 

9. Page 2, line 27. 
St ril:e: "psychologist, 11 

1 0 Page 2, line 28. 
Strike: "social worker, 11 

1 Page 3, line 24. 
Following: "37-23-202 (1) (a) 11 

Insert: 11 ; 

(h) an activity or service performed by a licensed 
:~c ~al 'I'Jorker or licensed psychologist" 
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SENATE HEALTH & WELFARE 

EXHlBlT NO'--'--J4r-' __ 

DATE- 2/17 Ie; s 
Bill NO S 13 LL0 

Presentation to the Senate Committee 
of 

Public Health, Welfare, and Safety 
on SB 226 

Chairman, 
Friday, 

Senator 
February 

James 
17th, 

Burnett 
1995 

By: Robert S. II Birr II Hagstrom, Jr., M.S., L.C.P.C., N.C.C. 



, . 

Chairman Burnett, 
Vice-C hairman Benedict; 
and 
Distinguished Men and 'V omen of Montana 

I stand before you today as someone who is particularly threatened 
by SB 226. My' wife and I are Christian Counselors in Billings. I am 
licensed by the State of Montana, a Licensed Clinical Professional 
Counselor (LCPC), my wife is not. She has been trained by Pastors, 
various Churches, and an assortment of licensed professionals 
around the United States for the past twelve (12) years but has 
never gone to college to obtain her Masters degree and eventual 
licensure. 

If my opponent's have a passion to see this bill passed to restrict the 
counseling profession in Montana then I have an even greater 
passion to see it defeated or at least modified. We as a couple and 
family of six (6) stand to lose 40% - 50% of our yearly income if this 
bill is passes in its present form. My opponents have nothing to lose 
and everything to gain if this bill is passed and I have nothing to gain 
and quite it bit to lose if it passes. 

So as you're sitting there listening to the various testimonies please 
keep in mind that this bill will have a much greater impact on non
licensed counselors than it will have on the licensed ones. Some will 
have their careers and life passion outlawed while others will stand 
to gain economically due to the smaller competitive market. 

I am 
this 

against SB 
bill before 

226 
you 

and ask 
for the 

you to 
following 

either reject 
reasons. 

or table 

1. On January 
careers of eighty 
Montana who are 

1st, 1996 this bill will effectively end the 
to one hundred counselors in the State of 
not currently licensed by the State. 

A superficial inspection of the Yellow Pages for the major markets 10 

Montana indicate that at least eighty (80) people in the state make 
their living as non-licensed counselors. SB 226 will make it a crime 
for these people to make their living as counselors unless they go to 
the time and expense to go back to school to finish degrees, get 
more degrees, or get supervised in an effort to get licensed. 



' .. 

2. This bill specifically targets and 

EXHIBIT __ 4 ... · __ 
DATE. (:!) -/7 - C; 6. 

j L 58 d(?fa .1 --..;:;;:;..J..,J....:;;;;.~~_ 

discriminates against 
private sector counselors by allowing non-licensed 
counselors, who work· within an 
or business setting, to continue 

institutional, governmental 
to practice their trade. 

A precursory reading of Section 2, subsection 4-2, a-g, would 
indicate that this bill does not prohibit counseling by: 

Section (a), Certain select professionals. 
Section (b), An employee or volunteer (added in a recent re

write) of government, education, research, or charitable institution 
(church?). 

Section (c), An employee of a specific business, counseling 
fellow employees. 

Section (d), A student or intern pursuing course work. 
Section (e), Certain, temporary non-residents of the State. 
Section (F), A new State resident as long as they apply within 

90 days. 
Section (g), Any counselors-to-be working on their 3,000 hour 

post-graduate requirements. 

It seems that this bill is primarily aimed at those non-licensed 
professionals who work in the private sector. Without sounding too 
jingoistic here, it would seem that bill serves to empower one group, 
those counselors licensed by the State of Montana, by silencing and 
reducing the influence of those who have neither the time nor 
money nor perhaps the inclination to return to school and/or to 
submit to the superViSiOn requirements placed on them by the 
Board of Professional Counselors. If licensed counselors want to 
legitimize its image then it should do so by promoting itself through 
educating the public as to its scientific and professional nature 
rather than attacking and outlawing a class of counselors who are 
not' licensed. 

3. The Art vs. the Science of Counseling 

By attempting to monopolize the practice of counseling, this bill 

would set up the State of Montana and its legal representative the 

Board of Licensed Professional Counselors to decide who is 'fit' to 

counsel. This bill distills and reduces the activity of counseling and 

therapy to it's basest scientific parts. Freud was the first to attempt 

to legitimize what was to become psychiatry and psychology by 



. :-.. conceptualizing and promoting its scientific basis. While the art of 

counseling certainly has its needed and necessary scienti fic 

components, e.g. psychometric tools and psychotropic medications, 

it is still primarily defined by empathy, nurturance, and 'intuiting 

the real' in the life of the presenting client. In other words a 

substantial portion of the art of counseling has to do with qualities 

that car not be taught by a University but has to do with' a 'peculiar 

giftedness'. Ultimately good counselors can not be promoted, or 

'endued with counseling priviledge' by an amoral state government, 

rather a good counselor is 'recognized' and honored by the 

population he/she serves. This 'recognition', honor and ultimately, 

confidence, is much the same given to the people who elect 

legislators or those that choose a Medical Doctor. That is, legislators 

can only serve and counselors can only counsel as long as the local 

population has 'faith' in them. In the event that ,that confidence and 

faith is lost, that individual is then 'put aside' by the population 

being served. 

The recent 

alternative 

and 

health 

near recent rise and 

care practitioners 

general 

such as 

acceptance lfi 

Naturopaths, 

Midwivery, Chiropractitioners, and others indicate that the public is 

beginning to question the legitimacy of a culture that is based soley 

on the Medical Model. My wife is a good example of an alternative 

to this Medical Model. As a Biblical Counselor she is involved in 

many of the same methods and tt~chniques that licensed counselors 

use. In fact, Biblical Counselors, Spiritual Directors, and Religious 

Mentors have been using (and I quote from the definition of 

'Professional Counselor' in SB 226)" ... those cognitive. affective, 

behavioral, and systemic counseling strategies, techniques, and 

methods common to the behavioral sciences" for centuries. A 

superficial reading of the scripture would indicate that Jesus Christ 

Himself used many of these counseling strategies that are now being 

claimed as 'holy ground' by the social and psychological sciences. 

'invented' anything new, we have only 

has always been there. Freud, and 

counseling therorists like them did 

We moderns have not really 

codified and described what 

Rogers, and Ellis and other 
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nothing in the way of inventing, they merely observed what has 

always been human nature. 

4. This bill is hastily and poorly written. 

While recent re-writes have attempted to modify and generalize this 

bill by no longer restricting the use of the title 'counselor' (Section 

2, subsection 2)and by adding the word 'volunteer' (Section 2, 

subsection 2,b; I think) this bill actually outlaws everyone else, 

including other counseling professionals such as social workers and 

school counselors from, and I quote » ... as long as the person does 

not represent by title or practice that the person is engaging in the 

practice of professional counseling". This bill first says that it does 

not prohibit the above mentioned counselors from practicing their 

trade and then takes it back by prohibiting them from " ... engaging 

in the practice of professional counseling". The definition of the 

practice of counseling is so broad that it outlaws everyone else from 

counseling.. It does not matter what the sponsoring group's goo d 

intentions are, the interpretation of this bill in a court of law will 

hinge on what the bill actually says. 

5. Finally, I would like to address several ideas that may 

have been thrown about today. 

A. The myth of Parity with the other counseling 

disci p lines. If the Licensed Professional Counselors want 

parity with the other counseling disciplines In Montana then 

let them continue to pursue professionalism with the utmost 

rigor. If its so easy and painless for the non-licensed 

counselors to become more educated and get licensed by the 

State then let the Licensed Counselors go back to school and 

become Social Workers and Psychologists. 

B. The Myth of the non-licensed counselor's lack of 

responsibility and accountibility. If accountibility and 

responsibility are the issues then let the State of Montana 

register all non-licensed counselors in the state and officially 

recognize their non-licensed status. The State could easily 



require that non-licensed counselor notify their clients of the i r 

status and then let the client decide who ~ want to see. 

C. The Myth of. client complaints. As you will note in my 

comparison study included in this report, at least for the years 

mentioned, all disciplines logged client compliants. Outlawing 

a certain' class of counselors will not change that. The mental 

health industry deals with broken relationships and broken 

people. There will always be complaints because of the 

volatility of dissatisfied clients and unprofessional 

professionals. Professionalism is not primarily an educational 

issue, although is may have certain education components, It 

is primarily an issue of behavior, of intent and motivation and 

interpersonal honor and respect. 

Conclusions 



A C;omparative 
Mental Health 

Study of 
Discipline 

EXHIBIT 1: 
DATE c9--/7 :95 
,IL 50 d-C3fo 

the Correlation between 
and Client Complaints 

Discipline 
# of 

Practitioners 
# of 

Complaints 

Psychiatrists (FYE '94) 

Psychologists (FYE '93) 

Social W orkerS(FYE '94) 

Licensed Professional 
Counselors (FYE '94) 

Unlicensed 
Counselors (Sept. '94) 

55 not available 

189 1 1 

312 5 

477 1 0 

Approx. 80 01 ,2 

1 . In 1991 there were 
(3) of the complaints 
licensed counselors 

four (4) complaints against non-licensed counselors. Three 
came from the Montana State Prison due to several non
putting prisoners in solitary confinement. (Persona I 

Communication) 

2. The Board of Professinal Counselors has no record of receiving any complaints 
about non-licensed counselors since 1991. (Personal Communication) 
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EXHIBIT NO. _ ........ 5.L----_
DATE. 2/;7Itf~S 

j 

Bill NO. cc) r3 30-; 

KEY FACTS ABOUT SB 307 AND THE PRACTICE OF ACUPUNCTURE' 

FACT #1 - ACUPUNCTURE HAS A LONG HISTORY AND SOLID PROFESSIONAL 
CREDENTIALS, PARTICULARLY IN MONTANA. 

Acupuncture has 2,500 years of recorded history. It is based on a ~omplex, 
rational working theory for accurate diagnosis and safe treatment. 

In 1984, the National Commission for the Certification of Acupuncturists (NCCA) 
was incorporated to develop and implement nationally recognized standards of 
competence in the practice of acupuncture. 

The NCCA requires a minimum of 3 years of education at an accredited school as 
an entry level standard for the practice of acupuncture. The average graduating 
requirements for most of these schools include 2416 hours in the theory and 
practice of Oriental Medicine, and 460 hours in Western Medicine. 

At present, Montana law requires applicants for licensure to pass a comprehensive 
written examination administered by the NCCA. In addition, a practical 
examination in IIclean needle technique" and anatomically accurate point location is 
also required. This conforms our state to nationally set standards of competence in 
the practice of acupuncture. 

Montana was the second state in the nation to establish a licensing law for 
acupuncturists. Since 1974, the state has licensed acupuncturists under the Board 
of Medical Examiners. The law insures public safety, establishes a clear level of 
competence and has set a precedent for other states to follow. 

FACT #2 - THIS BILL REPRESENTS ANOTHER STEP IN A COLLABORATIVE 
EFFORT TO UPGRADE THE STANDARDS OF THE PROFESSION, BY 
CONFORMING THE ACUPUNCTURISTS' SCOPE OF PRACTICE WITH THEIR 
LEVEL OF EDUCATION, TRAINING AND SKILL. 

For the past two years, acupuncturists have been working with the Board of 
Medical Examiners to upgrade the standards of the profession. 

Changes have been made with regard to 
rules for ethical practice; 
guidelines for appropriate charting; and 
sterilization guidelines for acupuncture needles and other supplies. 

This legislation is another step forward in that relationship with the board. Its 
language is the product of several months' work, and several discussions before the 



Board of Medical Examiners. And, while the board rarely chooses to actively 
involve itself in "scope of pr;::ctice" legislation, it made clear its lack of any 
objection to the language used to draft this bill. 

FACT #3 - THIS BILL DOES NOT CHANGE OR LIMIT THE PRACTICE OF ANY 
OTHER GROUP. 

The substantive changes in Section 2 of the bill are specifically intended to 
remove any notions of "turf battle" from this legislation. It says that any licensed 
health care professional may continue their current practices. This bill is only 
intended to address the acupuncturists' scope of practice. One other important 
point is that this bill does not address any unlicensed activities. 

FACT #4 - THIS BILL IS NECESSARY TO DISTINGUISH THE TOTAL PRACTICE 
OF ACUPUNCTURE FROM POTENTIAL MISPERCEPTIONS THAT ACUPUNCTURE 
IS ONLY ABOUT THE INSERTION OF NEEDLES. 

Acupuncture is not a technique which, in and of itself, provides complete and lasting cures or 
remedies. It is but a portion of the science of oriental medicine, which is a comprehensive 
philosophy of medicine that utilizes acupuncture, acupressure, oriental food therapy and herbs. 
These differences can be seen in the comparison below, where traditional acupuncture is 
contrasted with the perception and use of acupuncture as a stand-alone treatment restricted to the 
insertion of needles ("cookbook" acupuncture). 

TRADITIONAL ACUPUNCTURE 

Uses traditional diagnosis to treat symptoms 
and cause of symptoms. 

Treats each "complaint" differently according 
to each person's diagnosis. 

Produces no side effects if proper traditional 
diagnosis is followed. 

Addresses underlying causes as well as 
symptoms so symptoms 
can be eliminated. 

PLEASE SUPPORT SB 307. 

"COOKBOOK" ACUPUNCTURE 

Uses a "recipe" for treating symptoms. 

Treats each "complaint" the same on every 
person. 

Can potentially worsen a condition due to 
lack of traditional diagnosis and improper 
direction of treatment principals. 

Addresses symptoms only, leading to re
occurrence. 

This document is prepared and distributed by the Montana Association of Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine (MAAOM). 
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Emperor's College Summary of hour§ILl NO. 8 I~ ,:~o 7 

Oriental theory 
Oriental diagnosis 

110 hours 
220 hours 

Oriental theory and diagnosis is the essential foundation for all treatment modalities 
that are utilized by an acupuncturist. 

Treatment modalities 
Acupuncture 320 hours 
Herbs 320 hours 
Food therapy 50 hours 
Acupressure 40 hours 
Western science & practice 530 hours 
Clinical practice 800 hours 
Various modalities 100 hours 
(lifestyle, counseling, exercise, research, ethics, referral, practice management) 

Definitions 

Oriental medical theory and diagnosis - a well developed system of observing 
signs and symptoms to evaluate the relative balance and imbalance of the body as a 
whole, Appropriate treatment is selected from modalities, such as; acupuncture, 
herbs, food therapy, or acupressure, to reestablish proper balance and good health. 
Although most patients we see are also concurrently under the care of a western 
trained physician we are well educated regarding proper referral. 

Acupuncture :. the insertion of solid needles into acupuncture pOints, heat or 
electrical stimulation may be added, 

Herbs - naturally occurring medicinal substances which are recommended in tea, 
tablet or liquid concentrated form. 

Food therapy - basic foods and nutrients are recommended as part of the daily diet. 

Acupressure - applying mechanical pressure (massage) to the acupuncture pOint. 

This document is prepared and distributed by the Montana Association of Acupuncture and Oriental Medicine. 
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EMPEROR'S COLLEGE 
" 

FULL TIME (3-YEAR) 
CURRICULAR MODEL 
YEAR ONE 

WINTER QUARTER Units Hn. SUMMER QUARTER 

WS200 Olcmistry 2 20 WS335 Oinical Nutrition 2 20 
WS400 Medical Ethics & 2 20 WS205 Anatomy/Physiology I 3 30 
Jurisprudence HB300 Introduction to Herbology 2 20 

OM300 PIu!. of Oriental Medicine 2 20 OM430 Chine:;c Internal Medicine III 3 30 

AOlD Intro. to Meridians I 3 30 AC403 Advanced Acu. Techniques 3 30 

OM315 Intro. to Oriental Medicine 4 40 WS451 Western Oinical Medicine I 3 30 

TOTAL 16 160 HB450 Herb Pharmacy 2 20 

SPRING QUARTER Cl2 Omical Observation II [Lab) 2.5 50 

WS210 Biochemistry 2 20 TOTAL 175 200 

WS206 Anatomy/Physiology /I 3 30 FAll QUARTER 

AOll Intro. to Meridians II 3 30 WS495 Western Pharmamlogy 2 20 

AOSO Acupuncture Anatomy 4 40 WS499 Omical [)jag. by Lab Data 1 10 

OM320 Zang /Fu Syndromes 5 SO OM440 Olin~e Internal Medicine IV 3 30 

TOTAL 17 170 OM5S0 Principles of Treatment 2 20 

SUMMER QUARTER HB410 Herb Formulae [ 3 30 

WS220 Physics 2 20 W54S2 Western Oinical Medicine II 3 30 

W5495 Western Pharmacology 2 20 WSSOO Practice Management 2 20 

WS2(JJ Anatomy/Physiology III 3 30 Q.3 Oinical Observation 1/1 (Lab) 3 60 
A060 Acupuncture Therapeutics 4 40 TOTAL 19 220 

HB315 Herb Pharmacopoeia I 3 30 
OM330 Oriental Diagn~is 4 40 YEAR THREE TOTAL 18 180 
FAll QUARTER 
WS208 Anatomy/Physiology IV 3 30 WINTER QUARTER Units Hrs. 
W52.30 Biology 3 30 HBS70 Shang Han/Wen Bing 4 40 
W5319 West. Medical Terminology 2 20 H8420 Herb Formulae /I 3 30 
WS290 East/West Medical History 2 20 ACSOO Oinical Point Selection 3 30 
HB320 Herb Pharmacopoeia /I 3 30 W5453 Western Oinical Medicine III 3 30 OM3SO Tai Qi 2 20 0-4 Oimcal Inkrn,hlp I [Practicum) 3 90 WS450 Pathology 2 20 CLA Case Review/Presentation [Lab] 1 20 TOTAL 17 170 TOTAL 17 240 

YEAR1WO 
SPRING QUARTER 
H8430 Herb Formulae III 3 30 
WS454 Western Oinica! Medicine IV 3 30 
AC590 Secondary Vessels 4 40 

WINTER QUARTER Units Hn. CL5 Oinical Inkrnshlp II [Practicum) 5 ISO 
WS240 General Psychology 2 20 CLB Case Rev'/Prt'S(>ntation II [Lab) 1 20 
WS2bO Basic Nutrition 2 20 TOTAL 16 270 
OM351 Qi Gong 2 20 SUMMER QUARTER 
OM4lD Chinese Internal Medicine I 3 30 ACSJO Microsy~tems 2 20 
AC401 Acupuncture Technique I 3 30 OM5JO Symptomatic Diagnosis 4 40 
IlB330 Herb Pharmacopoeia III 3 30 CL6 Oinical Intern. III [Practicum) 5 ISO 
A070 Acupressure 2 20 CLC Case Rev/Presentation 1Il [Lab) 1 20 
TOTAL 17 170 W5S90 Intro. to Medical Imaging 1 10 
SPRING QUARTER Procedures 
WS255 Oinical Psychology 2 20 HB440 Advanced Formulae 3 30 
WS301, WS302 West. Physical 4 40 TOTAL 16 270 
Assessment 1&" FALL QUARTER 
HB340 Herb Pharmacopoeia IV 3 30 Electives 4 40 
OM420 Chinese Internal Medicine" 3 30 HB520 Olinese Nutrition 1 10 
AC402 Acupuncture Technique II 3 30 CL7 arnical Intern. IV [Practicum) 6 180 
AC375 Therapeutic Ma!>sage 2 20 aD Case Rev./Presentation IV (Lab) 1 20 
CLl GinicaJ Observation I (Lab] 2 40 TOTAL 12 250 
TOTAL 19 190 

GRAND TOTALS: Academic Hours 1690 

Clinic Hours 800 

27 



SENATE HEALTIi & WELFARE 
EXHIBIT NO ----..7<-__ _ 

54th Legis! 1:ure 
DI\TE __ 2/17 /'1 j LC0881.01 

2 

3 

liT!RODUC~BY~;;:iILLNO 36
7 ~g 

".&~4...). HAR? d-
A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT CLARIFYING THE DEFINITION OF ACUP~E; PROHIBITING 

UNLICENSED PERSONS FROM PURPORTING TO PRACTICE ACUPUNCTURE; AND AMENDING SECTIONS 

37-13-103,37-13-104, AND 37-13-301, MCA." 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

9 

1 0 Section 1. Section 37-13-103, MCA, is amended to read: 

11 "37-13-103. Definitions. As used in this chapter, the following definitions apply: 

1 2 (1) "Acupuncture" means the diagnosis, treatment, or correction of the human body human 

13 conditions, ailments, diseases, injuries, or infirmities by means of mechanical, thermal, or electrical 

14 stimulation effected by the insertion of solid needles. The term includes the use of acupressure and the use 

15 of oriental food therapies and herbs. 

16 (2) "Acupuncturist" means a natural person licensed by the board of medical examiners to practice 

17 acupuncture. 

18 (3) "Board" means the Montana state board of medical examiners. 

19 (4) "School of acupuncture" means a school ~ in which acupuncture is taught that has been 

20 recognized and designated by the board of medical examiners." 

21 

22 Section 2. Section 37-13-104, MCA, is amended to read: 

23 "37-13-104. Partial exemptions. 1.1.llill. t>lothing in this This chapter sf:ttill may not be construed to 

24 require doctors of medicine, osteopathy, chiropractic, dentistry, and podiatry who are licensed in Montana 

25 to take further examinations in anatomy, physiology, chemistry, dermatology, diagnosis, bacteriology, 

26 materia medica, or other subjects wJ:HeR that are or may be required for licensure in their respective 

27 professionsf.:. ~ 

28 ~ doctor of medicine, osteopathy, chiropractic, dentistry, or podiatry sf:ttill may not practice 

29 acupuncture in this state unless and until he that doctor has completed a course and passed an examination 

30 in acupuncture as required by this chapter. 

~n. ".I".t/vo Countll 
- 1 - 5636? 

INTRODUCED BILL 
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(2) Except as provided in 37-13-301 and with particular regard to the insertion of solid needles, this 

2 chapter is not intended to limit, interfere with, or prevent a licensed health professional from practicing 

3 within the scope of the health professional's license.'" 

4 

5 Section 3. Section 37-13-301, MCA, is amended to read: 

6 "37-13-301. License required for practice. 01 NB 6. person may not engage in the practice of 

7 acupuncture in this state unless He the person is licensed under the provisions of this chapter. 

8 (2) A person may not purport to practice acupuncture or use the title "acupuncturist" or any similar 

9 title unless the person is licensed under the provisions of this chapter." 

1 0 -ENO-

~n. Leg"""" Counell 
- 2 -



Brief Report 

Chaparral Ingestion 
The Broadening Spectrum of Liver Injury 
Caused by Herbal Medications 

SENATE HEP,LTH & WELFARE 

EXHi8lT No._..a.2---
DATE )y 1/7 Ie; _\-
BIU NO. 3 13 .3 0 7_ 

Dafna W. Gordon, MD; Gayle Rosenthal, MD; John Hart, MD; Ronald Sirota, MD; Alfred L. Baker, MD 

Unconventional medical practices, including the use of herbal remedies are 
prevalent in the United States. Chaparral is an herbal preparation made 'from 
a desert shrub and used for its antioxidant properties. We report the case of a 
60-year-old woman who took chaparral for 10 months and developed severe 
~epatitis for which no other cause could be found. Despite aggressive support
I~e thera~y, the patient deteriorated and required orthotopic liver transplanta
tion. She IS now weil, more than 1 year after her transplant. This case suggests 
that chaparral can cause serious liver injury and fulminant hepatic failure. Herbal 
medications should be considered as potential causes of liver toxicity. 

Report of a Case 

A 60-year-old woman was hospitalized 
with a I-week history of right upper quad
rant abdominal pain, anorexia, and jaun
dice. She had been well before this time, 
except for coronary artery disease. The 
patient had no history of liver disease, 
blood transfusions, or alcohol use. Her 
medications included diltiazem hydrochlo
ride, atenolol, enteric coated aspirin, a 
nitroglycerin patch, and occasional acet
aminophen. She denied use of any other 
drugs or nutritional supplements. On 
physical examination, she was alert, with 
marked jaundice and right upper quad
rant tenderness. There were no spider 
angiomas present. 

For editorial comment see p 502. 

Laboratory test results included total 
bilirubin of 212 IJ.mollL (12.4 mg/dL) 
(normal, 2 to 20 IJ.mollL [0.1 to 12 mgt 
dL]), aspartate aminotransferase of 1191 
UIL (normal, 15 to 37 UIL), alanine ami
notransferase of 341 UIL (normal, 15 to 
37 UIL), alkaline phosphatase of186 UIL 
(normal, 36 to 125 UIL), albumin of 24 
gIL (normal, 32 to 50 gIL), and prothrom
bin time of 15.9 sec?nds (normal, 10.9 to 

From the Liller Study Unit. Department of Medicine 
(Drs Gordon and Baker). and the Department of 
Pathology (Dr Hart). University of Chicago (III) Hospi
tals. and the Departments of Medicine (Dr Rosenthal) 
and PathOlogy (Dr Sirota). West Suburban Hospital. 
Oak Park. III. 

Reprint reQuests to University of Chicago Hospitals. 
MC4076. 5841 S Maryland AIIB. Chicago. IL 60637 (Dr 
Baker). 

JAMA. February 8. 1995--Vol 273. No.6 

(JAMA. 1995;273:489-490) 

13.7 seconds). Antibody to hepatitis A 
virus IgM, antibody to hepatitis B core 
antigen, hepatitis B surface antigen, and 
antibody to hepatitis C virus were un
detectable. Antinuclear and antimito
chondrial antibody titers were not sig
nificantly raised. 

Right upper quadrant ultrasound and 
abdominal computed tomographic scan 
revealed a contracted gallbladder with
out gallstones but with a thickened and 
multilaminated wall. Because of these 
abnormalities and persistent abdominal 
pain, an exploratory laparotomy was per
formed 1 week after admission, which 
revealed ascites and a nodular liver. 
Liver biopsy showed severe acute hepa
titis with areas of lobular collapse and 
nodular regeneration, mixed portal in
flammation, and marked bile ductular 
proliferation (Figure). 

The patient's husband then revealed 
that the patient had been taking one to 
two capsules of chaparral daily for the 
past 10 months, as well as a pinch of garlic 
powder and a glass of herbal tea made 
from nettie and chickweed. Approximately 
3 weeks before admission, the patient de
veloped a "flulike syndrome" and increased 
her chaparral intake to six capsules daily. 
Jaundice occurred 2 weeks later. Her liver 
failure was now considered to be chapar
ral-induced toxic hepatitis. Because the 
patient was not improving, she was trans
ferred to a tertiary care center 4 weeks 
after the onset of her jaundice. 

On admission, she was confused and 
deeply jaundiced. Her encephalopathy 
worsened, and she developed aspiration 
pneumonia requiring antibiotic therapy 
and endotracheal intubation. In addi-

tion, the patient developed sepsis with 
episodes of hypotension as well as sei
zure activity. Renal failure ensued, which 
was most consistent with acute tubular 
necrosis and necessitated hemodialysis. 
Her total serum bilirubin increased to 
607 IJ.mollL (35.5 mg/dL), and her pro
thrombin time increased to 28 seconds. 
Five weeks after her initial hospitaliza
tion, the patient underwent orthotopic 
liver transplantation as well as cadav
eric renal transplantation. The hepatec
tomy specimen weighed 1100 g. Micro
scopic examination revealed large areas 
oflobular necrosis and collapse, nodular 
regeneration, marked portal inflamma
tion, and bile ductular proliferation. 

The patient's postoperative course 
was complicated by several infections 
and prolonged intubation requiring tra
cheostomy. She slowly recovered and 
was discharged. Nine months after the 
transplant she was readmitted for liver 
dysfunction; liver biopsy showed acute 
rejection but no evidence of hepatitis. 
The episode responded to treatment with 
corticosteroids. Antibody to hepatitis C 
virus was undetectable 15 months after 
her transplant, and hepatitis C virus 
RNA was negative by polymerase chain 
reaction. Now, more than Ph years af
ter her transplant, liver chemistry tests 
are within normalliroits and the patient 
is well. 

Comment 
Chaparral is prepared by grinding 

leaves of an evergreen desert shrub 
known as the creosote bush or "grease
wood." The leaves can be brewed for tea 
or made into capsules or tablets. Chap
arral has been recommended as a "free
radical scavenger" to retard aging, as 
well as for skin conditions and various 
other disorders.' The active ingredient 
of chaparral is a potent antioxidant, nor
dihydroguaiaretic acid (NDGA). Used 
experimentally in low doses, NDGA is a 
potent and selective inhibitor of lipoxy
genase pathways,2.3 although in higher 
concentrations it also inhibits cyclooxy
genase pathways2 as well as cytochrome 
P·45O activity in rats.Ci The pathophysi-
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ology of chaparral-induced hepatotox
icity is uruulOWD, but at concentrations 
that inhibit cyclooxygenase pathways, 
NDGA could possibly cause a shift fa
voring proinflammatory mediators and 
potentiate hepatotoxicity. 

Considerable evidence points to chap
an<2 as the cause of this patient's liver 
failure. The patient's presentation was 
similar to that of the three previously 
reported cases of chaparral hepatotox
icity, with a hepatitislike syndrome char
acterized by a marked increase in trans
aminases and jaundice following inges-
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raynoie acid in guinea pig polymorphonuclear leu-
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tion of chaparral capsules for several 
months.1.6 Similar to the findings in our 
case, the patient presented by Katz and 
Srubil6 had ascites and coagulopathy 'with 
hepatic necrosis on liver biopsy. More
over, our patient increased her chapar
ral dose shortly before the development 
of jaundice, supporting a causal rela
tionship between the chaparral inges
tion and her liver injury. In addition, 
despite extensive evaluation, no other 
etiology for our patient's liver failure 
could be found. Although the patient 
was taking diltiazem, which has been 

kocytes. J Biol Chan. 1981;256:4156. 
4. Agarwal R. Wang ZY, Bik DP. et al. Norclihy. 
droguaiaretic acid. an inhibitor oflipoxygenase. also 
inhibits cytochrome P-450-mediated monooxygen
ase activity in rat epidermal and hepatic micro
some. Drug Metab Di.!poa Bioi Fate Chern.. 1991: 
19~. 
5. Capdevila J, Gil L. Orellana M. et aI. Inhibiton! of 
cytochrome P-45<klependent arachidonic acid me
tabolism. Arch Biochem BiophYB. 1988;261:257-263.. 
6. Katz M, Saibil F. Herbal hepatitis: subacute he
patic necrosis secondary to chaparral leaf. J Clin 

reported to cause granulomatous hepa
titis,7.8 the clinical and histologic features 
did not support this diagnosis. None of 
the patient's other medications or nu
tritional supplements has been associ
ated with serious hepatotoxicity. We did 
not analyze the patient's uningested 
chaparral capsules for impurities that 
might have contributed to her lh'er in
jury, so it is conceivable that some com
ponent other than NDGA may have been 
the injurious agent. Only rechallenge 
\",ith purified chaparral would unequivo
cally have proved that this herb was the 
cause of our patient's liver injury. 

The patient in this report, unlike the 
three previously described cases with 
self-limited episodes of hepatitis, pro
gressed to end-stage liver fffi:u:- > re
quiring orthotopic liver transplantation. 
Notably, this patient took chaparral cap
sules for a longer period oftime than the 
other patients (40 weeks vs 6 to 12 
weeks). It is possible that the patient 
had developed subclinical hepatotoxic
ity from chronic use of chaparral. '\Then 
she increased the dose of chaparral, acute 
liver injury may have been superimposed 
on chronic liver disease resulting in ful
minant hepatic failure. The patient's li':er 
biopsy supports the hypothesis of"ac .• te 
evol ving to chronic" Ii ver damage, since 
it shows both evidence of acute injury, 
with active inflammation and lobularne
crosis, as well as evidence of chI .:ucity, 
with regenerative activity. 
Altho~gh cha;;:rd lr,ay aL have 

caused the patient's renal fail<:~", this 
possibility seems unlikely. Rem.~ fclure 
developed late in her course and was 
associated with mUltiple complications 
that included hypotension and sepsis re
quiring treatment with potentially neph
rotoxic antibiotics. 

Most r€ -:ent series show acute viral 
hepatitis as the most common cause of 
fulminant hepatic failure,9 although a 
substantial number of patients with ful
minant hepatic failure have no recog
nized caUSf.:.·:' The present case provides 
evidence that chaparral can cause se
vere toxic hepatitis. Physicians should 
therefore question patients regarding 
their use of nontraditional medications 
and consider these as potential causes of 
hepatic dysfunction. 
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Acute Hepatitis Associated with the Chinese Herbal 
Product Jin Btl Huan 
Graham M. Wool!, MD; Lidija M. Petrovic, MD; Sergio E. Rojter, MD; Sherrilyn Wainwright,'DVM, MPH; 
Federico O. Villamil, MD; William' N. Katkov, MD; Fina Michieletti,'MDj Ian R. Wanless, MDj 
Frank R. Stermitz, PhD; John J. Beck, BS; and John M. Vierling, MD 

• Objective: To describe the hepa1otoxicity associated 
wIth ingestion of the Chinese herbal product Jln Bu 
Huan Anodyne Tablets (Lycopodium serratum) and to 
propose possIble mechanisms of injury. 
• Design: Retrospectlve analysis. 
• Setting: Academic hepatology units and private 
practice facilities. 
.. Patients: Seven pfeviously healthy patients. 
• Measurements: Clinical, laboratory, radiologic, and 
hh~tologic studies. 
• Results: Acute hepatitis occurred after a mean of 20 
weeks (rangeJ 7 to 52 weeks) of Jln Bu Huan ingestion 
and resolved in she patients within a mean of 8 weeks 
(range, 2 to 30 weeks); another patient is currently 
improving. Hepatitis was associated with symptoms of 
fever, fatiguB, nausea, pruritus, and abdominal pain and 
vyith ~lgns o.f Jaundice and hepatomsgaiy, Biopsy spec
imens showed· that one, patient had' hepatitis with, 
Bosinophils (consistent with a drug reaction) and the 
other had mild hepatitis, moderate fibrosis, and mi
crovesicular steatosis. Decreasing the Jln Bu Huan 
dose'in one patient improved liver test results. ReusIng 
Jln Bu Huan in two 01h(lr patients oaused abrupt 
recrudescence of hepatitis. 
• Conclusion: Jin Bu Huan can cause liver injury. 
Although the hep"totoxic mechanisms are not defined, 
they may include hypefSensitive or idiosyncratic reac
tions or direct toxicIty to a.ctive metabolites. Hepato
'toxicity causad 'by herbal products underscores the 
Importance of national surveillance pn:>grams and qual
ity control of the manufacture of these products. 

'Estimates of the percentage of patients using alfemative 
medications worldwide range from 4% to 50% (1). Ac
cording to a recent U.S. survey, 34% of adult respondenls 
used unconventional therapy and 3% used herbal medi
cines (2). In 1990, Americans made 425 million vis,its to 
providers of unconventional therapy, which exceeded the 
number of visits to aU primary care physicians, and Ihey 
'pent $13,7 billion, which exceeded the cost of all hospi
talizations in the United States (2). 

Herbal product$ ate rapidly gaining popu!ari:y in North 
America as remedies for various medical conditiOnS. Jin 
Bu Huan Anodyne Tablets (Lycopodium Serra tum )J a tta
ditional Chinese herbal remedy, has been used for mOre 
than 1000 years as a sedative and, analgesic but has only 
been available in the United States for 10 years (3). The 
alkaloid l~vo-tetrahydropalmatine is rcspo!\;.ible for the 
fllC!Ip,hine-like proPtfrties of J!!l H~ HI}~n ,(4). , 

A recent study (5) described three, children who had 
, taken unintentional overdoses of Jin Bu' Huan tablets and 
who developed central nervous system and respiratory 
depression with bradycardia. We subsequently Identified 
three adult patients with acute hepatitis associated with 
Jin Bu Huan ingestion and reported this information to 
the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and to 
the Food and Drug Administration (6), In the present 
report, we describe the clinical and laboratory features of 
seven adult patients (including' the previously described 
patients) who ingested Jin Bu Huan and discuss pOSSible 
mechanisms for Jin Eu Huan hepatotoxicity. 

...,~thod5 

, The original of this document is stored at 
the Historical Society at 225 North Roberts 
Street, Helena, MT 59620-1201, The phone 
number is 444-2694, 

ients 

11 $¢Ven patients were white and had 1'\0 history of hepatic 
asc, obesity, diabetes melllM, or a'lopy: SiX of seven patIents 
~ women. All denied 2. history of excessive alcohol or hepa
;>;ic drug intake. Risk factor1 for viral hepatitis were absent In 
paticnts. Five patients rellded in Los Angeles, California; 
C pilticntl had purchased Jin Bu Huan Anodyne Tablets 
• Pai Se Pharmaceutica1JB~o Drug Manufactory, 

;.' 

Ann Inltm Med.. 19~;121:729-73S. 

From Cedllrs-Sinai MediCAl Center, Los Angeles, CalirortliAj 
Centers for Dir.ease Control Md Prevention, Atlanta, Georgia; 
St. John's Hospital, Santa Monica, Califomia; The Toronto Hos
pital, Toronto, Ontario, C3'nad.a; and Colorado State UnIversity, 
Fort Colf[ns, Colorado. For current author addresses, r.ee end of 
text. 

Kwanpi, China) lit the same drug store. 'l\vo other patients 
re!ided in Hawaii and Toronto, Canada, re!pectivcly. All patients 
developed symptoms between March 1993 and March 1994 with 
tho em:ption of patient 7, who£e symptoms began in 1991. 
Ultruound examinations of the Hver and blli3.ry tract were nor
mal in each patient. Serologic test results in all seven patients 
were negative for antinuclear, antkmooth musclc, Ilnd antimi. 
tochOrtdrial antibodies. Prothrombin times wore: nonnal through
out the eoum: of illness o! uch patient .. 
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ROCKY MOUNTAIN HERBAL INSTITUTE 
POBox 579 Hot Springs MT 59845 USA 

February 11, 1995 

(406) 741-3811 

SEW\1E IE.:'UH & WELFARE 

EXHi0l1 ~iO ~---
O;,TE :L /1"7 I q J 

Senator Jim Burnett 
Chairman, Senate Public Health Committee 
Montana State Senate 
Helena MT 59620 

Dear Senator Burnett, 
BILL NO. :s (3 2> 0 J 

I am writing to you to express my concem over the wording of Senate Bill SB 307, "An act clarifying the 
definition of acupuncture". This bill proposes to redefine the word "acupuncture" in a manner that violates 
common sense and accepted usage. . 

The proposed legislation attempts to expand the scope of acupuncture by redefining the word in a way that 
directly conflicts with guidelines established by the National Commission for the Certification of 
Acupuncturists (NCCA). (See accompanying article, "A review of issues relevant to regulating Chinese herbal 
practice".) The NCCA recognizes acupuncture as a distinct profession from TCM herbal health care. 
Redefining a word by legislative fiat in contradiction to common usage does not alter this reality and is an 
underhanded tactic. 

The changes proposed by the acupuncture lobby includes the following paragraph: 
(1) "Acupuncture" means the diagnosis, treatment or correction of the human body human conditions, 

ailments, diseases, injuries or infirmities by means of mechanical, thermal, or electrical stimulation 
effected by the insertion of solid needles. The term includes the use of acupressure and the use of oriental 
food therapies and herbs. 

A subsequent clause (37-13-301) of the proposed changes states: 
37-13-301. License reqUired for practice. ill Ne A person may not engage in the practice of acupuncture in 

this state unless -he the person is licensed under the provisions of this chapter. 

These two paragraphs taken together imply that an individual using acupressure, oriental food products, and 
herbs, would be guilty of practicing acupuncture. This absurd and dangerous conclusion results from an attempt 
to redefine words in legal language that stretch the bounds of credibility. 

If the Montana acupuncture profession merely wishes to change the statutes to allow them to use acupressure, 
oriental food therapies, and herbs for the purposes of insurance billing and to protect them from claims of 
exceeding their scope of practice, they should have no objection to the following alternative to their proposed 
changes: 

(1) "Acupuncture" means the diagnosis, treatment or correction of the human body human conditions, 
ailments, diseases, injuries or infirmities by means of mechanical, thermal, or electrical stimulation 
effected by the insertion of solid needles. 
[the following sentence to be deleted from the proposed changes: The term includes the use of acupressure 
and the use of oriental food therapies and herbs.] 

(la, or 2) Acupuncturists may also use acupressure, oriental food therapies, and herbs to assist their clients 
in achieving the purposes of paragraph 0) above. Nothing in this Act is intended to limit, interfere 
with or prevent other persons from using acupressure, oriental food products, or herbs. 

On the other hand, if the true intention of the acupuncture profession is to create a legislative monopoly of 
techniques that are, at best, peripheral to their tr:>.4itin",:>lhr ,.",..."0-";70,4 """'"'~ "f ,",,...,,,>;,.,~ 'hA~ >hM. ~:_t..L 

oppose my suggested changes. If this is the case, 
purpose of health care licensing and regulation i 
the economic interests of special groups is not a ' 

Sincerely, 

Roger W. Wicke, Ph.D. 

The original of this document is stored at 
the Historical Society at 225 North Roberts 
Street, Helena, MT 59620-1201. The phone 
number is 444-2694. 

p.s. You may make as many copies as you need of the accompanying report "A review of issues relevant to 
regulating Chinese herbal practice", for use by legislative committee members and staff. 



SENATE HEALTH & WELFARE 

EXHIBIT NO . . -</--.:.:Z~_~_ 

DATE. 2./17 Ie; .-So 

BIU NO. -'S 6 2-'1.3 

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee I am Denzel Davis, 
Administrator of the Health Facilities Division with the Montana 
Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. 

I am here todaY,to speak in support of SB 293 that would establish a 
Medicaid Fraud Control in the Department of Justice. 

The formation of a Medicaid Fraud Control Unit of this bill would have 
particular relevance to the Certification Bureau of the Health 
Facility Division. The Certification Bureau has the federal 
responsibility to maintain a nurse aide abuse registry. The Department 
of Health and SRS have a shared responsibility between Medicare and 
Medicaid to investigate allegations of resident abuse and neglect. At 
this point in time the only individuals being placed on the abuse 
registry are those nurse aides who have been convicted at the county 
level of a crime through the courts. We have seen wide disparities in 
how individual county attorneys handle these kinds of cases. Some 
county attorneys have been aggressive about pursuing these cases of 
staff abuse of nursing home residents, other'S have not. We have 
situations where an individual in one county has been prosecuted for 
committing abuse, but the same or similar offense in another county has 
gone unprosecuted. This bill would bring much needed statewide 
consistency and uniformity in the prosecution of these cases of abuse 
and neglect. 

Manual instructions from the Health Care Financing Administration 
direct the state survey agency to refer all complaints alleging 
neglect, abuse, Or' misappropriation of resident property in a nursing 
home receiving Medicaid funds to the State Medicaid Fraud Control Unit. 
At this time we can not comply with this directive because no such unit 
exists in Montana. 

The Certification Bureau has received 131 reports of allegation of 
nurse aide abuse, neglect or misappropriation of resident property 
during the past year in Montana Nursing Homes. Creation of a Fraud 
Control Unit would greatly assist the Department of Health in 
addressing these issues in nursing homes. 

We would urge you to support the passage the SB 293. Thank .You. 
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Amendment to Senate Bill 293 
Medicaid Fraud Control Unit Legislation 

Introduced Bill 

1. Page 8, line 9. 
Following: "is" 
Insert: "not" 

Prepared by Greg Gould 
February 17, 1995 

Rationale: The proposed amendment is necessary to correct a 
technical error in the drafting of the bill. The 
unintentional omission of the word "not" would reverse the 
intended effect of the subsection. The amendment is necessary 
to ensure that the bill exempts protected activity from 
criminal prosecution. 

- end -
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Amendments to Senate Bill No. 
BIll NO.~ [.3 I 94 

194 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator Larry Baer 
For the Committee on Public, Health, Welfare, and Safety 

Prepared by Susan Byorth Fox 
January 27, 1995 

1. Title, lines 5 and 6. 
Following: "i" on line 5 
strike: the remainder of line 5 through 

2. Title, line 12. 
strike: "50-1-201," 

" . " , 

3. Page I, line 22 through page 2, line 14. 
strike: section 1 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 10, lines 23 through 26. 
Str ike: "( 1) (a)" on 1 ine 23 

on line 6 

strike: lines 24 through 26 in their entirety 

5. Page 10, line 27. 
strike: "(b)" 
Following: "use" 
Insert: "health insurer cost management" 
strike: "filed under this section" 

6. Page 10, line 29 through page II, line 1. 
strike: subsections (2) and (3) in their entirety 

7. Page 12, lines 24 and 26. 
strike: "12 and 13" 
Insert: "II and 12" 

1 SB019401. asf 
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BIll NO. 8 C~ f c14 
Amendments to Senate Bill No. 194 

First Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator Larry Baer 
For the Committee on Public.Health, Welfare, and Safety 

Prepared by Susan Byorth Fox 
February 16, 1995 

1. Page 4, line 19. 
strike: lIadvisory is allocated to the" 
strike: "for" 
Insert: "shall provide staff support to the advisory, which shall 

act in an advisory capacity as defined in 2-15-102." 

2. Page 4, line 20. 
strike: line 20 in its entirety 

3. Page 5, line 30. 
strike: "_- rules" 

4. Page 6, line 13. 
Following: "may" 
strike: ":" 

5. Page 6, line 14. 
strike: "(a)" 

6. Page 6, line 15. 
strike: II • II , 
Insert: II II . 
7. Page 6, lines 16 through 23. 
strike: lines 16 through 23 in their entirety 
Renumber: subsequent SUbsections 

8. Page 10, lines 18 through 20. 
Strike: SUbsection (5) in its entirety 

1 SB019402.asf 
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Requested by Senator Eve Franklin 
For the Committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety 

1. Title, line 11. 

Prepared by Susan Byorth Fox 
February 17, 1995 

strike: "REPEALING" through "ACTi" 

2. Title, line 13 through line 15. 
strike: "33-22-1801" on line 13 through "33-22-1822," on line 15 

3. Page 12, lines 11 through 13. 
strike: "33-22-1801" on line 11 through "33-22-1822," on line 13 

1 SB019403.asf 



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 307 
First Reading Copy 

SENATE HLALI H & VJtLtMt. 

EXHIBli ;, '}. --,-/..0:::6:..-.. __ _ 

Dr'TE~j(Z~fL-..::I-1'=-· ~_ 
BILL n _ ~ (3 -.167 

For the Committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Safety 

Prepared by Susan Byorth Fox 
February 17, 1995 

1. Page 1, line 15. 
Following: "herbs." 
Insert: "The use of oriental food therapies and herbs remains 

under the licensure and regulation of the board." 

2. Page 2, line 1. 
Following: "needles" 
Insert: "used to perform acupuncture" 

1 SB030701. asf v~ 
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